## CHURCHILL COUNTY INSURANCE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES OF MEETING – September 18, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 1:41 pm by **Geof Stark** at Conference Room 102 of the Churchill County Administrative Complex, 155 N. Taylor Street, Fallon, NV.

**Present:** Geof Stark Diane Wargo Cindy Wright

Debi Kissick Patti Lingenfelter Lacie McAfee

**Absent:** Jon Haugen

Others Present: Tim Holland of L/P Insurance Services, Inc.

**Posting:** Chairman Stark verified that the agenda was posted in accordance with the NRS

Open Meeting Law; **Debi Kissick** confirmed that it was.

**Public Comments:** There was no public present.

Review and Adoption of Agenda: Chairman Stark asked if there were any changes to agenda; Debi Kissick said there were none. Diane Wargo moved to accept the agenda as submitted; Lacie McAfee seconded the motion and the decision carried unanimously.

**Approval of Minutes for the July 17, 2012 Meeting: Diane Wargo** moved to approve the June 19, 2012 Minutes as written; **Patti Lingenfelter** seconded the motion and the decision carried unanimously.

**Review of Monthly Status Report: Tim Holland** of L/P Insurance handed out copies of the year-end status report for June with Saint Mary's; we had a very good month with a gross paid loss ratio of 62%; giving us a net paid loss ratio of just 74.71% after the \$217,943 in pooled claims was deducted, and net claims paid of \$1,307,985.

At this point we are still waiting for reports from Cigna; it is a standard practice to place a 30-day hold on all claims after the inception of the policy. Then we don't receive information on the claims until 60-days after the claims are received. We are expecting full reports on October 1<sup>st</sup>. The reports should include monthly enrollment, medical claims, RX claims, in-patient hospital stays, utilization reports, out-patient, lab and X-ray, and ER. A major difference between the reports from Saint Mary's and Cigna is that we always had to wait for Saint Mary's to generate the reports and someone else to scrub them up before they sent them to us. Cigna is going to give us online access so we can pull up the reports anytime. We're hoping they will be able to break down the reports with everything we're asking for—Roger is going to ask for everything possible. The whole thing is to maintain transparency so you know where the dollars have gone, and to get as much information to you as HIPAA will allow.

**Insurance Questions from County Employees: Debi Kissick** indicated that she had heard nothing but positive comments, the EOBs are easier to read and understand.

**Diane Wargo** asked if anyone else had received an EOB for the dental; she and her husband went to the dentist and had the same exact procedure done, a cleaning, but insurance paid more on his than they did on hers; the charges were identical but they paid more on his than they did on hers. **Mr. Holland** had a feeling the office must have coded the bills differently for that to happen. **Geof Stark** asked if he could see that EOB, just to make sure it gets figured out and taken care of.

**Geof Stark** noted that there was a situation where a person had a mammogram done and they received a \$20 co-pay for the radiologist to read the mammogram. That should have been 100% covered under preventive care.